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Dear Pastor, Church & Praying friends,

“Blessed is the man that endureth temptation: for when he is tried, he shall receive : @
the crown of life, which the Lord hath promised to them that love him.” James 1:12 - : “

How temptation seems to have surrounded the church in these days... possibly as great-a-temptation to lethargy
and slipping from the house of God as we have seen in recent years... Yet, blessed are those that endure! Press
on, child of God, press on! God HAS made a way of escape in the church house, and blessed are we there!

The Road...

As things continued to open up, we were so blessed to give reports & updates in July at services in Alabama,
Louisiana and preach a 3-Sunday series praying God’s people would be encouraged to press on! The ROA
National Conference was limited attendance this year, yet such a great encouragement livestreamed. In August,
reports & updates continued in churches in Alabama, LA, and we rejoiced to be home for our local church’s first
Revival services since COVID-19. September was a full month back on the road traveling over 3,200 miles for
both services and meetings at the Rock of Ages Home Office.

The Writing
Throughout this period, with God’s help I was able to complete writing and proofing a set of material for the

ministry, and work also continued on the final draft of some prison material that we hope will be of great use to
reach prisoners with the Gospel of Christ.

The Role of the Laborers

Nepal/India: Both countries remain closed as far as prison work goes. However, thank you sincerelyyou’re your
prayers for the men. Pastor Mardi in Nepal is now able to receive support and he and his family are now stable
again. Brothers Thanga and Khailam in India are well, and in the absence of prison work have been able to get
access to local schools and have seen several children saved during their visits to preach the Gospel! Pastor Gideon
remains stuck in India with his wife, until the borders open for him to return to Nepal. They are both currently (by
choice!) living in a temporary home, sleeping on floor, reaching an unreached village with the Gospel! They have
seen a few locals saved and are now establishing a church to reach out to the surrounding villages. Please pray for
God’s blessing during this time, and for them to make it back to Nepal.

Brazil: We thank the Lord for the latest missionary family added to the national missionaries in Brazil. The Lord
has allowed me the privilege to work with this family and guide them during their deputation period. Please pray
as this family seek the local churches in Brazil for their support. Their state has just this week opened up fully after
COVD-19 and they are able to start traveling again to raise support.

America: GOD IS STILL CALLING! We thank the Lord as we look to Missionary Candidate Class next March.
That may seem a long way off, but please pray for one family already surrendered and planning to be with us in
March, and for another family that just wrote and want to talk about the call of God on their lives!

The Very Real Thanks...

“Ye also helping together by prayer for us, that for the gift bestowed upon us by the means of many persons thanks
may be given by many on our behalf.” Il Corinthians 1:11. What a grace, that we might not only thank you
personally for your support and prayers, but that we might thank you on behalf of the many op the figld,,who
benefit from your support through us. Praise the Lord for His grace M—g& oL m\;)j
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